


BLPA Annual Meeting
July 25. 2020
9:00 AM  

VIA ZOOM
Attending:   There were 32 Members represented for this meeting via ZOOM
(NOTE: The Annual Meeting of the Membership of the Blaisdell Lake Protective Association (BLPA) was held via Zoom this year due to the COVID-19 pandemic which required people to be socially distanced and/or quarantined)
Meeting called to order at 9:03 AM 
· Welcome

· Chris called the meeting to order 
· The Executive Committee and Board Members were introduced
· New members were welcomed
· Attendance was taken and the process and protocols for conducting the meeting via Zoom were presented for all
· Additions to the Agenda were requested—none presented 
· Moment of Silence
· A moment of silence was held for deceased members/friends of BLPA 
· Emil Bauer
· Mike Gudefin
· Fritz Pratt
· Clerks’ Report:  Betsy Fowler
· Minutes from the July 27, 2019 Annual meeting were presented for approval. 
· MOTION:   Steve Domber moved that the minutes from the July 2018 Annual Meeting be accepted. Seconded by Sharon Kenrick  - VOTE- Approved- Unanimous
· Membership – Vicki Willard
· 79 paid members to date 
· Also- 1 Lifetime Membership and Two Complimentary Memberships (Wabasso)
· We continue to communicate with previous members who have not yet renewed
· DONATIONS/Other 
· To date we have received 23 donations of various amounts 
· Have received 2 Dockage payments
· 8 Legacy donations 
· 3 Former Member donations
·  6 Seasonal boat launch passes—motorized watercraft
· 2 Seasonal boat launch passes – nonmotorized watercraft
· Have received payment for 7 motorized launches and 10 non-motorized launches (This may not represent all launches)
· Directory update
· This is the first year (in many years) of a Membership Directory
· At the time it was finalized and sent to all Members electronically 62 of the 77 paid members agreed to be included in the Directory
· Nominating Committee – Chris Kelley
· The Nominating Committee – 
· Outgoing Board Members -  Jeff Ellsworth and Paula Carnes (and Sharon Kenrick—who was serving in a one-year term to fill the unexpired term of Doug DeLand)
· Proposed Executive Committee -for 2020- 2022
· Doug DeLand – President

· Steve Domber – Vice President

· Kristine Mozes – Treasurer

· Betsy Fowler – Clerk

· These members nominated to serve at three-year term to fill the terms vacated by out-going Board Members noted above-   2020 – 2023
· Cynde Robbins
· Vicki Willard

· Nominated to fill the un-expired term of Steve Domber—who is nominated to become Vice-Presiding on this slate --- Chris Kelley
· Chris Kelley asked the Board if there were any nominations from the floor—there being none:
· Motion-  Kate Bailey   moved the proposed slate of Board Members and Officers to the Membership be approved.  Seconded by Vicki Willard.  VOTE – Approved. 
· Financial: Kristine Mozes –Treasurer
· Final for FY 19-20
· Balance on April 30, 2020 (FY end date) – we spent $6,735.75 of the budgeted amount of $7,805.00  - for  NET of + $766.70
· Our financials have been independently reviewed and found to be accurate- a letter indicating such has been provided to the President of BLPA
· Kristine notes that the taxes were higher than we budgeted for. 
· Some loss in Reserve Account and Checking account due overall market decline in the Spring due the COVID-19 pandemic resulting in market decrease.  We have recouped some in the past few months. 
· Year- To-Date-  FY 20 -21
· As of July 8, 2019
· Budget is based on 80 paid members at $85.00 per membership
·  74 paid members on 7/8/19 - $6,290.00
· Launch/Dockage/Seasonal fees-   $1,075.00
· Bank interest-  $2.09
· Donations as 7/8/20 -  $865.00
· Legacy Donations as of 7/8/20 -  $5,180.00 (which includes a $5,000.00 donation from the Estate of Fritz Pratt) 
· Again—first payment of taxes up @ $150 .00—more than was budgeted for.  But—we should be able to cover.
· Proposed Budget  - FY 21- 22
· Income is estimated at $7,607.00 (based on 80 paid members at the continued Dues fee of $85.00).
· Expenses are estimated at $7,620.00
· Anticipate an increase in Real Estate taxes
· Possible increase in insurance on beach
· MOTION – Vicki Willard moved to accept the Financial reports to present to the Members at the 2020 Annual Meeting –to include:   in include the following reports- FY 2019 – 2020 Budget vs Final;  the FY 2020 – 2021 – YTD (Budget vs July 8, 2020) and the Proposed 2021-2022 Budget.  Seconded by Paula Carnes—VOTE – APPROVED 

· COMMITTEE REPORTS
· Dam Report- (Chris Kelley for Bruce Ellsworth)
· All is well
· Clean up at dam later in the season
· Monitoring lake level regularly
· Weed Watch- Sharon Kenrick/Betsy Fowler
· We continue to struggle to get more people involved
· Training is available to anyone interested in understanding Weed Watch procedures.
· We can use the land across the street from the beach that is on the corner of Brown Rd and Andrews Ave to sit in shade if needed.  This small piece of land on the Brown Rd side of the brook belongs to the Hosmers.
· Water Quality/ Conservation – Steve Domber
· Chris conducted the initial testing in early May.
· Results are mostly stable—though we do need to continue to watch the numbers for CONDUCTIVITY – which can be a result of road salt and other chemicals entering the lake.
· The state is not conducting any testing this year – also due to issues of the COVID- 19 pandemic. 
· Next testing soon— Colby-Sawyer testing equipment is also available via a different process this year.  Chris and Steve will conduct testing again soon. 
· Summary report available on website   www.blpoa.org
· Discussion
· Have we considered contacting the DOT to see if we can ask for reduced salt use in the Winter on Rte 114?
· Same for Town—re town roads around lake
· Deb Lang mentioned that Messer Pond addressed this situation and has successfully had the salt use on roads reduced around their pond. 
· TASK - This has been in discussion in the past.  Steve will work with Exec Comm to get this letter written—it has been on our TO DO list -- 
· New Business
· UPDATE ON BOAT RAMP – Chris Kelley
· Chris reviewed the work that was completed by Aspen Environmental Engineering 
· Land area and water area were surveyed
· Members of the Exec Comm met with Aaron Wechsler (Aspen) in late February to review all options and all the various permitting that might be required for each option
· At this time – the decision is do nothing regarding the ramp itself- as there does not seem to be any overall difficulty for anyone launching this year.  (As noted by several very large boats able to launch and pull-out with little difficulty this season.) 
· UPDATE ON GATE/FENCE REPLACMENT- Chris Kelley
· With decision re ramp determined—we were able to move forward seeking quotes for the gate/fence.  
· Current opening is believed to be 17’4” – the plan will be to have a 20-foot opening with new gate
· The quotes will be reviewed and a contract signed within the next few weeks—gate to be replaced by/near end of season
· We still need to lower at least one piece of granite curbing and repair/redo the drainage on the outside of the gate to keep storm water from running off Rte 114 and onto the ramp.     Also—the sluices along the fence need repair. 
· Discussion:
· Concern about having a 20ft opening—will it encourage boats too large
· Jenn McCourt—of McCourt engineering suggests it is the right size for safety – especially since launching now requires people to come in directly from Rte 114 and for any Emergency Vehicles that may need access—that is the recommended size.  
· Jenn also suggests we can find a way to conduct beach maintenance on the beach above the water line. 
· TASK-  Plan for drainage and other minor work at beach 
· NEW BUSINESS
· TAX ABATEMENT – Chris Kelley 
· We continue to review this – especially as our taxes are continuing to increase. Current tax card does not seem to reflect the change we worked on relative to total feet of lake frontage.    
· Cynde Robbins has contacted the Town—will meet and review this with them soon. 
· AUSBON SARGENT CONSERVATION – Cynde Robbins
· Cynde explained that at the Fall 2019 Board Meeting there was discussion of the possibility of working with Ausbon Sargent to have an conservation easement on the beach—for the purpose of supporting our mission of maintaining water quality and monitoring for invasive species in our lake
· An initial discussion was had and more info is needed.
· Cynde will be meeting with them again soon. 
· Cynde explained that any easement is an Agreement that is developed by BOTH BLPA and Ausbon Sargent—it allows us to set our expectations - 
· Chris explained that any decisions on this issue would be fully and openly discussed and presented to the full Membership and would require a vote of the Membership
· DISUCSSION- 
· Can BLPA members continue to have access-  (YES – would be part of the negotiated agreement)
· An Easement does require public benefit – (Protecting the quality of the lake is one thing that can be considered Public Benefit) 
· Concern that when land becomes a conservation easement – if can affect the overall tax impact on all others.  
· Concern that Easements can lock you into requirements that may not be able to be changed down the road—we don’t know about unanticipated circumstances that may affect our needs. 
· POSTPONEMENT OF CELEBRATION OF BLPA’s 70th ANNIVERSARY -   Chris Kelley
· Postponed due to inability to meet and gather as a group this summer—again—due to the COVID-19 pandemic.  We will look into something for next year—hopefully!!!!
.
· Appreciation Award – Chris Kelley
· President Kelley awarded  Betsy Fowler the Blaisdell Lake Appreciation Award in recognition of her efforts in the role of BLPA Clerk . 
· Motion- Steve Domber moved that the meeting be adjourned.  Seconded by Sharon Kenrick.  Vote: Approved 
· Meeting ADJOURNED – 10:16 AM
· NEXT MEETING OF THE Membership –  Summer 2021   -- LOCATION/TIME  TBD
· Respectfully submitted - 

Betsy Fowler- BLPA Clerk –  July 26, 2020
Accepted and approved at the Annual Meeting of the BLPA Membership- July 24, 2021
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